
  

relates to leadership in the local church.  If 

the church is like a not-for-profit organiza-

tion, for example, then that would shape what 

leadership should look like.  But I believe 

that it’s much more than that, which I think 

will have a direct impact on how leaders 

function in it. 

     I hope to be finished by May of 2018.  

That’s not going to be easy, but I believe it’s 

doable.  I shudder to think how much more I 

have to do.  The final project has been, by 

far, the hardest part of the whole thing so far.  

I’m only on the introductory chapter.  This is 

going to take a while.  In addition to that, I 

am also part of a study group that is reading 

all seven hundred pages of John Calvin’s  

Institutes of the Christian Religion.  That’s no 

easy read. 

     We are all finite, limited people who have 

been given this incredible access to the  

infinite, unlimited God.  That’s an amazing 

thing.  It’s also a summons to learn more and 

more at every opportunity.  And just so you 

know that it’s not all tucked up away in some 

ivory tower with no impact at all on how we 

live our lives, Jesus gave us another com-

mandment which he said is like the first one.  

“And the second is like it,” he said.  “You 

shall love your neighbor as yourself.  On 

these two commandments hang all the law 

and the prophets.”   

     So if we want to love our neighbor, we 

have to first love God with our heart and 

soul… AND with our minds.  So pick up a 

Bible.  Read a book on theology (ask me for 

recommendations).  Join a book 

discussion group…  Either way, 

love the Lord your God with all 

your mind.  It’s one of life’s 

greatest blessings.    

        

                              —Luke 
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You shall love the Lord your God with all 

your mind.                         (Matthew 22:37) 

     I will confess to you that I have omitted 

two very important phrases from that quote.  

When one of the Pharisees asked Jesus which 

of the commandments in the Law was the 

greatest, Jesus responded with this: You shall 

love the Lord your God with all your heart, 

and with all your soul, and with all your mind.  

It’s a direct quote from Deuteronomy 6:5.  It’s 

called the Shema and it was central to Israelite 

liturgy and life.   

     We hear a lot about the heart and soul  

today.  We like things that appeal to our  

emotion.  We do not hear, though in my  

opinion, much about the mind.  It’s almost as 

if heart and soul automatically exclude the 

mind.  I strongly disagree with that.  In fact,  

we Presbyterians have cultivated a life of the 

mind for a long time.  Some would say that we 

have done so at the expense of the heart and 

soul and maybe they have a point.  And yet, 

Jesus told us to love God with all of our heart 

and soul and our mind.  All three are essential 

to following Jesus. 

     As you might remember, I started my  

Doctor of Ministry Degree three years ago this 

month.  I took ten classes over the course of 

three years and am now on my final project.  

The classes were challenging, but altogether 

doable.  My final project, however, has been a 

doozy.  It’s on ecclesiology, which is a fancy 

word for a study of the church.  It concerns 

itself with questions like:  What is the church?  

Why does it exist?  For whom and by whom 

does it exist?  How does it relate to salvation?  

My particular study focuses on how all of this  
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SUNDAY SCHEDULE 

     Sunday School                   9:15am 

     Children’s Choir   9:50am 

     Worship                 10:30am 

Deadlines 
 August 2017 issue deadline is July 24th 

Articles received late will be included the next month. 

Sunday Bulletin: Thursdays, 10:00am 
Articles received late will be included the next week. 

CSCPC Women’S 

Groups 
 

Circle #1 

On summer break! 

 

Circle of Friends 

10:00am, Room 300, Saturday, July 1 

 

Deborah Circle 

On summer break! 

  

 

 

 

THE MONTH OF JULY 
Canned Fruit & Juices 

Please place items in the donation box 

located in the Church Narthex. 

MEMORIALS  &  HONORARIUMS 

Pastor’s Reading Corner 
Recommended Book List 

Tell it Slant: a conversation on the language of Jesus 

in his stories and prayers. Eugene H. Peterson, William B.  

Eerdmans Publishing Co., Grand Rapids, Michigan. ©2008 

                                        “Our Father in heaven” 
     The first word, the pronoun, is significant.  Jesus includes himself 
in the prayer that he is himself teaching us to pray:  “Our…”—you 
and me.  We are in this together.  Jesus does not assume an aloof 
stance of an expert, telling us that this is the only way to pray.  
Prayer is not concerned with getting the words in the right order.  
When Jesus includes himself with us, the “our” is an unpretentious 
puncture in the hot-air balloon of affectation.  Jesus does not con-
descend to those who are apprenticed to him.  Jesus doesn’t talk 
much about prayer; he prays.  Jesus is not patronizing.  He prays 
with us.  And we pray with him.   
     The “our” continues to be significant.  Prayer is always “our.”  
With the “our,” Jesus puts himself in our company.  With the “our,” 
we place ourselves in the company of Jesus and of all who pray.  
Prayer is never solitary.  We are never alone when we pray.  We are 
with Jesus and all others who follow him.   
 
taken from Tell it Slant by Eugene H. Peterson; Chapter 14 “Jesus Prays with Us:  

Matthew 6:9-13.  pg. 168 

In memory of Muriel Erickson, mother of Jeanne Smith; Jack & Mary 

Phillips 

 

In memory of John Hayes; Ken & Diane Price, Wade & Cindy Shepard, 

Manley & Annette Caudle 

What’s Happening  

In Sunday School? 

Nothing, sort of.  The month of July will be different during the  

Sunday school hour.  On July 2nd, Sunday school is cancelled due 

to our combined worship service at Pleasant Hill Presbyterian. 

Please join us there for worship and lunch afterward.  

July 9, 16, 23, and 30 we will have the “Speaker Series” in the 

FLC.  There will be coffee and pastries available at 9:00am  

and the speaker will start promptly at 9:15am.  Childcare will 

be available.  We need you to come and bring a friend. 

All parents of young babies or toddlers:  Please put a name tag 
on the outside of your child’s diaper bag.   

Thank you for your help. 

MEMORIALS & HONORARIUMS 
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 PRESCHOOL         
 NEWS 
     
I would first like to take a moment to introduce  
myself to the congregation of this amazing church. My 
name is JoAnna Harrigan.  I became a teacher at 
CSCPC 8 years ago when my son was in the Pre-K 
class. I will now be stepping in as the new Director of 
this precious preschool. I love Lisa Caudle and will 
miss her more than words can express….she has for 
sure given me some big shoes to fill!  I grew up in 
Steele Creek and have chosen to raise my family here 
and I am 100% dedicated to this church and pre-
school. I would appreciate your continued prayers and 
support throughout our next school year! 
 
 We are having a very productive summer here at the 
preschool. I have been signing up new families every 
day and am in the process of interviewing new  
teachers. Mr. John has been a tremendous help to me 
by waxing the classroom floors and we are so grateful 
for him! I am so excited for all the adventures this 
school year has in store for us and cannot wait to 
share them all with you! 
                                        Love,  
                                        Miss JoAnna    

  Church Scholarship Awards 

Congratulations to the  
Scholarship Recipients of 2017  

 
Pete and Gertrude Gallant Memorial Scholarships.  
Gallant scholarships are awarded 4 consecutive 
years if student maintains acceptable grades. 
  
1st year - Kate Noblett, daughter of Jimmy and  
Karen Blackwelder Noblett. Kate will be attending  
Winthrop University this fall with a major in Early  
Childhood Education. 

2nd year - Dylan Beaty  great-grandson of Joan 
Hedgepeth and son of Jason Beaty. Dylan is  
currently attending Central Piedmont Community 
College and majoring in Construction Management. 

3rd year - Cheyenne Beaty  great-granddaughter of 
Joan Hedgepeth and daughter of Jason Beaty.  
Cheyenne is currently completing her degree in 
Graphic Design at Central Piedmont Community  
College. 

4th year  - Darby Noblett, daughter of Jimmy and 
Karen Blackwelder Noblett. Darby is currently  
attending University of South Carolina - Upstate with 
a major in Nursing. 
  
Central Steele Creek Church Scholarships   
( In Memory of Marion Blackwelder ) 
Single yearly awards, students must apply each 
year  
  
Rachel Cheek, daughter of Beverly and Andy Cheek 
and granddaughter of Joy and Jerry Cheek. Rachel is 
currently attending University of North Carolina at 
Chapel Hill with a major in Business Administration. 

Emily Cheek, daughter of Beverly and Andy Cheek  
and granddaughter of Joy and Jerry Cheek. Emily is  
currently attending Appalachian State University  
with a major in Music Therapy. 

Akilah Hyrams  daughter of British and Kevin  
Hyrams. Akilah will be attending Meharry Medical 
College with the goal of receiving a Doctor of  
Medicine degree. 

Congratulations to  

2017 High School Graduates 
 

Haley James, daughter of Wanda and Stan Morris, 

graduated from Northwest Cabarrus High School.   
Haley will be attending UNC-Chapel Hill in the fall, 

majoring in English on the Premedical Track. 

Kate Noblett, daughter of Jimmy and Karen  

Blackwelder Noblett, graduated from Indian Land 

High School and will be attending Winthrop  

University with the intent to obtain a degree in Early 
Childhood Education. 

      Vacation Bible School  

             2017 Recap 
  

We had an super time at our Hero Central 

VBS this year.  41 children and 14 adults 

participated in the program on Saturday, June 17th.  The 

energy was high and the children learned all about our 

HEART, COURAGE, WISDOM and POWER in God.  In  

addition, we had a delicious lunch and some play time.  Tell 

your friends and neighbors to get ready for next year! 

 

Over 20 volunteers made it happen, we truly had a team of 

Super Heroes.  Thank you to everyone who contributed to 

the success of VBS!  Enjoy the pictures here and on the next 

page.   
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  AUGUST HEAD ELDER, USHERS &  

COMMUNION SERVERS 
Elder: Ardy Skidmore 

Ushers: Stephanie Vojvoda, Sandy Hart & Joe McGrath 

Communion Servers:  Teresa Canipe, Tim Hood,  

Lynn Snuggs, Glenn Litaker, Liz Litaker, Richard Hayes,  

Ruth Lawrence, Marge Caselli 

I would to thank the following individuals 
who lovingly supported CSCPC’s college  
students this past school year by being a  
secret saint: 
Ardy Skidmore, Jeanne Sikes, Rozanna 

Lawing, Joyce Smith, Mollie Carlson, Chris Knapp, 
Cheryl Sampson, Donna Young, Debra Clapham,  
Hope Moss & Diane Price. 
If you are interested in being a secret saint to a college 
student for the upcoming school year, please let me 
know no later than the end of July. 
                                                  Beverly Cheek 
 
Thank you for supporting the “Read to Achieve” Book Bags. 
In support of students in the seven Steele Creek area elementary 
schools, our church joined with Pleasant Hill, Steele Creek and 
Mt. Olive churches to provide 300 book bags.  These book bags 
will be given to 3rd grade students who participate in the “Read to 
Achieve” summer program to strengthen their reading ability.  In 
the book bags, there were 4 books at the 2nd-3rd grade reading 
level and school supplies. 
 
Feedback from the schools stated that the book bags are a very 
positive way to support and encourage students.  School staff 
members were pleased with the contents of the bags, noting that 
many students do not have reading books at home.  All schools 
have asked that we continue this project next spring, as well as 
support the schools with Reading Buddies during the school year. 
                                     The Mission Team 

 

DINNERS FOR EIGHT 

 
     It’s time to get our lists together for Dinners for Eight for 
the Fall hosted by Steele Creek Presbyterian Church.  If you 
haven’t participated before, give it a try. I think you will enjoy 
it tremendously. We hope to start up in August and go 
through November. If you are interested in a chance to meet 
new people or gather with old friends, share good food and 
have fun, then please join us.  
     Each month a different group of individuals will meet. One 
of the couples or individuals will host the meal and will be 
responsible for determining the date, time and location of the 
dinner. That individual will invite the other members of the 
group to dinner. The other individuals in the group will be 
asked to bring salad and bread, vegetables or dessert and 
beverages. I will make every effort to make sure each couple 
or individual participating will host a meal one month, bring 
the salad and bread one month, bring vegetables another 
month and bring the dessert and beverages one month. If you 
are unable to serve as host, please let me know with your 
response.  
     The Dinners for Eight Coordinator will assign the groups of 
individuals to meet each month along with their respective 
role for that month. This information will be emailed to each 
participant. 
     We need to have everyone interested in participating  
register no later than Friday, July 21, 2017, to ensure timely 
notification is made to the groups. Anyone signing up after 
that date will be placed on a substitute list to fill in when 
someone cannot make their assigned dinner. To sign up you 
can e-mail Betty Small at ncbesmall@gmail.com, providing 
your name(s), the church you attend, phone number, resi-
dence address and your email address as part of the email, or 
call me at 704-579-1842 to register.  
     We look forward to your joining us for this event. We have 
received many positive comments about the dinners held the 
past few years and we know you will enjoy it as well. If you 
have participated during previous dinners, please share your 
experience with others in your church. Let’s strive to have as 
many people as possible participate. Once registration infor-
mation is received, participants will be provided with addi-
tional information. 

Ladies, Come Join Us! 
Beginning in September, the Deborah  

Circle will embark on an interesting study 

of Twelve Women of the Bible.  As we meet 
these women, we will open our hearts to 

what God wants in our own lives.  Each 
monthly meeting will include a brief video followed by an 

engaging discussion period.  If you haven’t attended  

circle recently, we invite you to make plans to join with 
us at 5:30pm on the second Tuesday of each month.  

More information, including Study Guide order infor-
mation, will be communicated to you in August.  Contact 

the church office to sign up. 
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20     Robert Stallings 

         Holden Stallings 
         Jean Taylor 

21  Lucy Romance 
23  Caroline Maybry 

25  Faith Stevens 
27  Mike Arnold 

         Bill Eargle 
         Chet Knapp 
28     Toni Lambert 

2 Daniel Kirk 

4 Teresa Canipe 
6 Dot Benton 

        Beverly Gordon 
13 Lainey Moss 

14 Clint Burke 
        Sheila Rogers 

15 Canyon Gordon 
15    Mac Patterson 
16 Bryan Bridges 

        Ruby Potts 
        Burns Taylor 

17 Caroline Patterson 
18 Andy Cheek 

        Mike Burrell 
19 Lynn Snuggs 

        Phil Wilson 
20 Leah Maybry 

 Birthdays-July 
 

JULY 2017 
       Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

  
   

 

 

 

 

   
 

 

 
 

 

1 

Circle of Friends, 

10:00am 

2  

Combined Worship @ 

Pleasant Hill PC, 

10:30am 

(Lunch following) 

 

  

3 

AA, 12:00pm 

Boy Scout Leaders, 6:00pm 

 

4 
 

 

 

CHURCH OFFICE 

CLOSED 

 

5  
AA, 12:00pm 

 

 

6 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery, 

7:00pm 

 

 

7 

AA, 12:00pm 
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9 

Speaker Series, 9:00am 

Worship, 10:30am 

Fellowship Team, 11:45am 

Guest Outreach Team, 

11:45am 

Chrysalis Group, 2:30pm 

 

 

10 

AA, 12:00pm 

Staff Support, 5:30pm 

Worship Team, 6:30pm 

 

 

 

 

 

11 

Men’s Basketball 

Ministry,  6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

12 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

13 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery, 

7:00pm 

Emmaus Board, 7:00pm 

14 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

15 

 

16 
Speaker Series, 9:00am 

Worship, 10:30am 

Deacons, 11:45pm 

 

 

 

 

 

17 

AA, 12:00pm 

Cub Scout Leaders, 

5:30pm 

18 

Men’s Basketball 

Ministry, 6:00pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

19 

AA, 12:00pm 

Finance Team, 6:00pm 

Boy Scouts, 7:00pm 

 

 

20 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery, 

7:00pm 

 

 

 

 

21 

AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

 
 

 

22 
 

 

 

23 

Speaker Series, 9:00am 

Worship, 10:30am 

 

 

30 
Speaker Series, 9:00am 

Worship, 10:30am 

24 

AA, 12:00pm 

 

 

 

31 
AA, 12:00pm 

25 

Men’s Basketball 

Ministry, 6:00pm 

 

26 

AA, 12:00pm 

Boy Scouts, 7:00pm 

27 
Session, 6:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

Food Addicts in Recovery, 

7:00pm 

28 
AA, 12:00pm 

Bridgewater BB, 6:00pm 

29 

 

July 2 Service @  

Pleasant Hill PC 

 

July 9 Susan Osmar Kerry Murray 

July 16 Allison Burgess Martha Osborne 

July 23 Pam Brooks Ann Mozingo 

July 30 Becky Faircloth Diane Wilson 

Worship Child Care Volunteers 
July 2017 


